
Thursday 6th June

Reservoir Views Primary School acknowledges the Wurundjeri people of the Kulin nation as the traditional
custodians of the lands and waters where we live, learn, work and play.

Important Dates - Term 2, 2024

Monday 10th June King’s Birthday - Public holiday

Wednesday 12th June School Council

Friday 14th June Inter-school Sports - v Kingsbury, away

Friday 14th June School Disco

Friday 21st June Inter-school Sports - v William Ruthven, home

Thursday 27th June IEP Meetings 3:45pm to 7pm

Friday 28th June IEP Meetings 9am to 2pm (student attendance only for IEP meeting)

Reservoir Views Primary School is committed to creating and maintaining a child safe and child-friendly
organisation, where children and young people are safe and feel safe.

All of our Child Safe policies and all other school policies are available on our website: https://www.reservoirviewsps.vic.edu.au/policies

Dear Reservoir Views students, families and local community members,

Last week five of our students attended the Nillumbik and Darebin Divisional Cross Country Championships at
Bundoora Park. These students progressed from the District event held earlier this year and ran either two or
three kilometres based on their age group, an incredible achievement!

Kavin, Harley, Milla, Alia and Will - superstar runners!

https://www.reservoirviewsps.vic.edu.au/policies


CONNECTION TO COUNTRY
Last week I completed the connection to country display as you enter the main office. I have worked with
the families of our Aboriginal And Torres Strait Islander students to highlight their connection to Indigenous
Australia. These maps will soon be in every classroom🙂

STUDENT LEADERSHIP PROGRAM
Every Friday morning our school and house captains are participating in a leadership program facilitated by
Viktoria Komornik. The purpose of the sessions is for students to become comfortable and deepen their
leadership skills, to improve their presentation skills and teamwork through hands-on activities. They are
becoming more familiar with Design Thinking and focusing on communicating with empathy.



PLAYGROUND IMPROVEMENT

It has been all hands on deck to replace the playground borders. This work should be completed by the start
of next week.

FAIRY GARDEN FUN
I’d like to share some photos that Pip shared with me of students making Fairy Gardens during lunch and
recess breaks.



SOCIAL MEDIA - ARE THERE AGE RESTRICTIONS?
Yes, there are!
I, like the most of the adults within our community, grew up without the technology that surrounds our lives now. I
personally feel grateful that social media was not present in my childhood, there was no Tik Tok, no Snapchat,
mobile phones, iPads, tablets, Facebook, online gaming etc and if I wanted to connect with my peers it was via the
home phone that was connected by a cord to the wall. No pressure to have a mobile phone, no pressure to join an
online app or platform.

I am concerned that some of the students at Reservoir Views are using social media platforms without adult
supervision or knowledge and using social media platforms that require minimum age restrictions of 13 years of
age. My experiences over the past twenty years in education support the evidence that the physical age of a child
and their level of maturity and resilience can affect their ability to have positive experiences on social media.

Do you know who your child/children are communicating with online? Do you know the content of what is being
shared online? Do they actually need to be using these platforms?

The link below is to the eSafety Commissioner website, the parents section.

https://www.esafety.gov.au/parents/issues-and-advice/are-they-old-enough

TERM 3 SWIMMING

Whole school swimming will take place next term. The program will take place one day a week for 7 weeks and will
be taking place at Reservoir Leisure Centre. This event is now live on Compass. The first date is within the first
week of next term.

The sessions will take place on a Thursday on the following dates:

18th July 25th July 1st August 15th August

22nd August 29th August 5th September

https://www.esafety.gov.au/parents/issues-and-advice/are-they-old-enough


SCHOOL DISCO!

Friday the 14th of June - get your dancing shoes on!

Foundation to Grade 2
5.45pm (sign-in) to 7:15pm (sign-out)

Grade 3 to Grade 6
7:30pm (sign-in) to 9:15pm (sign-out)

A reminder that all volunteers at Reservoir Views need a valid
Working With Childrens Check.

https://www.vic.gov.au/working-with-children-check

PLAYGROUP

Playgroup is back up and running for
Term 2.

Thank you to Cassie, one of our school
parents. Cassie will be running playgroup
every Thursday from 9am - 11pm
throughout the school year, during the
teaching terms.

Playgroup is free and we welcome our
community to bring along their preschool
aged child/ children for some fun.

Playgroup will be run in the new
portable.

https://www.vic.gov.au/working-with-children-check


SCHOOL VALUE AWARDS
Congratulations to the students who received a values award over the last fortnight.

2025 FOUNDATION TRANSITION PROGRAM
We have finalised our dates for the 2025 Foundation Transition program.

Dates:

Session 1 9:00 – 10:00am Thursday 24th October

Session 2 9:00 – 10:30am Thursday 31st October

Session 3 9:00 – 10:30am Thursday 7th November

Session 4 9:00 – 10:30am Thursday 14th November

Session 5 9:00 – 10:30am Thursday 21st November

Session 6 9:00 – 10:30am Thursday 28th November

Parent/Guardian Information Evening: Tuesday the 3rdSeptember at 6pm.

We will be running an onsite parent/guardian information evening here at school at 6pm on Tuesday the 3rd

September for all of our 2025 Foundation families. During this evening session we will discuss our orientation
program in more detail and be able to answer any questions families may have.

2025 FOUNDATION ENROLMENTS AND SCHOOL TOURS
2025 Foundation enrolment forms are due by Friday the 26th of July.

A reminder that this Monday the 10th is a public holiday. I hope everyone enjoys the long weekend.

Kind regards,

Steve Stafford
Principal.





























CALL FOR NOMINATIONS: Darebin Community Awards 2024

Do you know a Community Hero?

Nominations are now open for the Darebin Community Awards, which recognise individuals and
groups that have made an outstanding contribution to the Darebin community. Please nominate
your ‘local heroes’ and help us celebrate their contribution in 2024.

Nominations are now open.

The Darebin Community Awards will be awarded in the following nine categories:

● Citizen of the Year
● Young Citizen of the Year
● Aboriginal & Torres Strait Islander
● Community Leader of the Year
● Aboriginal & Torres Strait Islander Emerging Young Community Leader of the Year
● Community Group of the Year
● Sustainability Award
● Lifetime Achievement Award
● CALD Elder Community Leader of the Year
● CALD Emerging Community Leader of the Year

Please submit your nominations using this form.

Or a form can be supplied.

For further information, please contact Bronwyn Ryan-Mercer, Senior Producer

● Phone: 8470 8551
● Email: fuse@darebin.vic.gov.au

Darebin Community Awards Key Dates:

● Nominations open:May 2024
● Nominations close: 18 August 2024
● Presentation Night: September 16

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fau.openforms.com%2FForm%2F625e6132-b2fe-48af-b39b-57853fba3df1%3FformVersionId%3D170631&data=05%7C02%7Creservoir.views.ps%40education.vic.gov.au%7Ccea4733fa95d42f2cf2a08dc812485b8%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638527241138108439%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=rsTMFcyoDggGeT53a9botqy%2FqzY3RcPU7fZrfRSm3wk%3D&reserved=0

